
 WBSC   Board  
Minutes 

May 17, 2021,  700 pm  at the Pool 

 

Board Members Present: Mindy Cherrington,  Jen Pierce, , Kelly Smith,  Beth Dixon, Krista 

Kippenberger and Tiffany Goran  . Also in attendance were Nick Witthaus, webmaster, Julie Schisler, pool 
manager.  

Not In Attendance: Rodney Massman, Darren Klein, Amanda Bartmess 

 Reports:  

Mindy (President)-membership actual paid numbers provided. Could still get over 100 
additional new members if people would like to join. Kathy Jantz is willing to check on grant 
money to use to improve the tennis court. This would be for next summer.  

Jen-The first load of concessions arrived tonight. New magnets were made for the concession 

sign at Kinkos. There are a few menu changes for this summer.  

Nick-Internet is working, and computers are updated 

Beth-Would like to put a layer of mulch on things but waiting on the $2/bag sale. 3 plants need to be 

replaced. Hoping that Lowes will donate. Beth will fill the mouse traps with bait. The trees going up the 

drive look healthy this Spring. Will ask Mr. Lindaman about the care of those trees this year. Beth will 

ask Mike Sadowski about his interest in cutting back the honeysuckle behind the baby pool and upper 

deck. Travis and Beth recently repainted parking lot lines and trimmed back brush in parking lot. Also 

painted the front gate.  

Krista-Open house at the pool  will be on Wed. May 26th 4-6 pm. Will have a golf game set up in the pool 

with $5 Broadway Bucks prizes. 14 members are selling their memberships this year.  

Tiffany-Facebook postings are going out periodically. Door hangers will be ready Wednesday.  

Kelly-Unable to sign in to access banking information tonight. Have about $73, 000 in the account 

currently. Would like to offer a free membership to an Accountant that would like to help with our 

taxes.  We Recently paid $1400 to have our taxes done. Will move forward with the Hartford Work 

Comp bid for insurance.  

Julie-Having guard training at the pool this weekend and Monday June 7. Anne Sievers is going to rent a 

lane of the pool for lessons. We need more umbrellas and loungers if possible.  

The Board reviewed  monthly summaries of 2021 bank activity and some previous scanned financials 

from 2019 and 2020.  



 

New Business: none 

 

Adjourned 804pm 

  


